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John W. Reed

With the sudden passing on January 1 of Professor John
W .Reed, the University lost one of its most memorable
and influential members. A native of Australia,
Professor Reed brought to Brock a suberb background
in classical mathematics, and a wealth of experience in
applications, including radar work with the RAAF and
teaching in Sydney, Cork, London and Alberta. As
Head of the Mathematics Department from 1965-72, he
built up the department to its present strength. He will
be long remembered by his students and colleagues for
his uncompromising faith in what they could
accomplish, and for his many gestures of support and
consideration.

Professor Reed's funeral arrangements were private. In
leiu of flowers, confributions may be made to the John
W.Reed Memorial Book Fund, care of the Department
of Mathematics

Proposed name for micro-computer lab

The President has proposed that the newly refurbished
micro-computer laboratory be named after the late
Professor John Reed, of the Brock University
Department of Mathematics. The lab would be called
"The John Reed Microcomputer Laboratory".

Gathering in The Gallery

A faculty exhibition of works by members of the
Department of Fine Arts will open January 14 and run
until February 9 in The Gallery, Brock Centre for the
Arts.

The exhibition will be distinguished by the diversity of
the contributing artists: Murray Kropf's large, airy

paintings; Rick Pottruff's bold images; Yvonne Singer's
tableau of life-size cast figures; Merijean Morrisey-
Clayton's flying carpets; Guy Ducomet's delicate
ceramics; Warren Hartman and Irene Rapsey's
collaborative effort "What Cabbage Patch Kids would
look like if they grew up and out and old" and Barbara
Plater-Szaflarski and Patricia Rocco's designs.

At the opening on January 14, a group of piano pieces
by composer Ronald Tremain will be performed by Jane
Hayes, teaching performer. An installation by Joan
Nicks will function as both a work of art and as a
critique of the films of Jean-Luc Godard. Theatre
students, directed by Peter Feldman, will perform
improvisations based on the behavior of patrons of art
galleries and Derek Knight, instructor in Art History,
will present a special lecture during the exhibition period
(time, place and topic to be announced).

The public is cordially invited to attend a reception in
The Gallery on January 14, from 4pm-6pm. Please note
that The Gallery hours are Monday to Friday, 10am-
4pm and that during performances in The Theatre, The
Gallery is closed.

New Director for Brock University
Computing Centre

It has been announced that Donald J. Adams will
become Director of the Brock University Computer
Centre on March 1, 1986. Mr. Adams comes to Brock
from Trent University where he has been Director of
Computer Services since 1983. Prior to his time at
Trent, Mr. Adams spent 13 years with Seneca College in
their Department of Computer Services and



Programming Information Systems, and nine years with
the North York Board of Education.

In search of excellence

The call is out for submissions for the 1985 OCUFA
teaching awards.

Each year OCUFA recognizes outstanding teachers in
Ontario universities; winners are selected by the OCUFA
Committee on Teaching Awards. Approximately ten
awards are presented each year in categories embracing
virtually all levels of instruction - graduate and
undergraduate teaching, continuing education, and
faculty development. Proficiency in teaching may extend
well beyond the classroom, the laboratory or the faculty
member's office; activities such as course development,
organization of teaching programs and other significant
forms of leadership are often important contributions to
the instructional process. Those who excell in any of
these are eligible for the OCUFA Teaching Awards.
Nomations are invited from individuals, groups of
faculty or students, local faculty associations, faculty or
college councils, student councils, alumni etc. A
guideline to assist in organizing a nomination is available
from the Brock University Faculty Association, or the
Provincial Office of OCUFA. No standard form of
submission is required but sufficient evidence must be
presented to prove that outstanding work has been done.
The deadline for receipt of submissions is March 31,
1986. Letters of nomination with supporting evidence
should be sent to: OCUFA Committee on Teaching
Awards, 40 Sussex Avenue, Toronto, Ontario, M5S
1J7. The name, address and telephone number of a
person designated by the nominators to supply further
information should also be supplied.

Inquiries will be answered at (416) 979-2117.

A jazzy start to the new year

Erick Stach Free Music Unit, an evening of improvised
jazz will take place at the Niagara Artists' Centre, 26
Queen Street on Friday, January 17 at 9pm. Admission
to this evening of musical entertainment by a London,
Ontario based jazz ensemble is $3, or $2, members.

Taking out the bounce

No-bounce aerobics is a new fitness class being offered
this term. The program is designed for those who wish
to eliminate jumping activities from their workouts, and
is planned to satisfy the needs of beginning and
intermediate fitness levels. Classes will be held on

Monday, Wednesday and Friday at 11:30am;
registration for all classes is January 9 and 10 from
10am-3pm in the Phys.Ed. complex or in the Campus
Recreation Office, at your convenience. Programs begin
Monday, January 13.

Aquatics update

The National Coaches certification program will be held
on January 17, 18 and 19 and the Red Cross Water
Safety Instructor Recertification on February 2 from
9am-3pm. Details about either program may be obtained
from Debbie McCracken, ext.3244

Take an interest in the New Year!

Add this to your list of New Year's resolutions: take an
exciting General Interst course through the Brock
University Office of Part Time Programs. Courses in
everything from social dance, to BASIC computer
programming, to human resource development skills for
supervisors are being offered now. Drop by or call the
Office of Part Time Programs, ext.3249 for details.

And still more changes

Personnel Services would like to notify us of the
following changes:

Mr. John Clutterbuck transferred to Full-Time Cleaner,
Physical Plant

Mprs. Deena Boozan transferred to Secretary, Brock
Centre for the Arts

Mr. Van Huynh appointed Research Assistant,
Department of Physics

Mrs. Janet Pinder appointed Storekeeper - Purchasing
and Stock Management, Department of Biological
Sciences

Mrs.Kelly Vink , Accounts Clerk, Library, resigned
Mrs. Marlene Barr appointed Part-Time Clerk/Typist,
Department of Fine Arts

Miss Joanne Smith, IRC, College of Education has the
new title of Manager, IRC

Mrs. Adele Romak will transfer to Secretary,
Department of Chemistry

Miss Lesley Longo will transfer to Secretary,
Department of Classics

Mrs. Deborah Gray transferred to Full-Time
Receptionist, Registrar's Office

Ms. Evelyn Archer appointed Processing Clerk,
Technical Services, Library

Ms. Margo Carter promoted to Accounts Clerk,
Technical Services, Library

Mrs. Diane Uppal appointed to Part-Time Receptionist,
Registrar's Office



Rhapsody in Blue

Jane Hayes, of the Brock University Department of Fine
Arts will be the guest soloist with the Niagara
Symphony Orchestra on January 11 and 12. She will be
featured in George Gershwin's, "Rhapsody in Blue".

Hungarian music and contemporary
culture

The Brock University Department of Fine Arts will host
a symposium on Hungarian music and contemporary
culture, January 22-26, 1986. Billed as four days of
free events and five evenings of concerts and films, the
sympoisum events will include workshops, films,

Monday, June 30 - Canada Day (plus the additional
holiday observed in conjunction with Canada Day)
Monday, August 4 ~ Civic Holiday

Monday, September 1 - Labour Day

Monday, October 13 - Thanksgiving Day
Commencing Wednesday, December 24 at 12 noon,
until 8:30am, Monday, January 35,1987 - Christmas and
New Year's Holidays

Fine Arts presents:

Quite a line-up of Fine Arts department sponsored
events is scheduled to take place from January 9 to 16.
On January 9 and 10, at 8pm in The Studio, the
Imernfzn‘onal Film series will feature the Ivan Passer

concerts, lectutes, recitals and seminars on the featured film, ~Cutters Way"Admission is by series ticket,or

topic. Admission to evening concerts is $4 for adults,
$2 for seniors and students; admission to evening films
is $3 for adults and $2 for seniors and students, at the
door. Full details and programs are available from the
Department of Fine Arts.

January learning skills programs

Workshops in essay writing, study skills, effective
reading, grammar and seminar presentation skills begin
the week of January 13. Faculty members are asked to
remind their classes that details are available through the
Counselling Centre, ext.3242 and that dates are listed in
the January Campus News calendar.

Taverna Night!

The Brock Classics Club will hold its annual Greek
Taverna Night featuring Greek food, music and dancers
on January 25 at the Greek Cultural Centre, 2349
Portage Road in Niagara Falls. Tickets, which include a
meal, are being sold by the Classics Department,
ext.3575; Margaret Kalogeropoulos, 934-8560; Bernice
Cardy, 685-1601; and Denise Davies, 354-5468. Each
ticket is $15. As tickets are limited and none will be
sold at the door, you would be wise to buy yours early.

Get out your calendars

The following is a list of holidays which will be
observed by the University staff and faculty in the
coming year:

Friday, February 28 - President’s Holiday

Friday, March 28 - Good Friday

Monday, May 19 - Victoria Day

$3.50 at the door.

The Lunch Hour Music series presents a lecture by
Dr.P.Sampson on, "Criticism, analysis and Donald
Francis Tovey", on January 14 at 11:30am in Th 146.
Patterson Ewing, a mixed-media artist, will lecture on
"Discoveries", at Rodman Hall on January 14, at 8pm,
as part of the Visiting Artist Series.

"Speaking our peace”, a 1984 NFB film on women and
the peace movement by Bonnie Klein ("Not a love
story') and Terri Nash ("If you love this planet") will
be shown on January 15, at 8pm in The Studio.
Admission is free for this presentation, a part of the
NFB and Social Issues Series.

On January 16, at 8pm in The Studio, "WR:
Makaveyev's irteverent tribute to Wilhelm Reich” an
illustrated lecture on the controversial film by Dusan
Makaveyev, which draws on the theories of Wilhelm
Reich, will be given by Professor Arthur Efron,
Department of English, SUNY Buffalo. Professor
H.Hunt of Brock University's Department of
Psychology will respond. This presentation is co-
sponsored by the Departments of Psychology and Fine
Arts. Note: Public screening of the film "WR" has been
banned by the NFB of Canada.

Publications

Amprimoz, A.L., "Liberation", Carousel, Vol.2
(1985), pp.45-46.

Amprimoz, A.L., "Les Invalides”, Bogg, 54 (1985),
p.7.

Amprimoz, A.L., "Also from first symptoms”,
Alpha, Vol.10, No.1 (1985), p.13.

Amprimoz, A.L., "Anywhere else", Paranassus,
Vol.9, No.3 (Fall/Winter 1985), p.64.



Amprimoz, A.L., Viselli, S.A., "Death between
two cultures: Italian-Canadian poetry", Contrasts:

tive E on Italian- ian Writing,
Joseph Pivato Ed. (Montreal: Guernica, 1985), pp.101-
120.

Faculty and Staff Notes
Classics

Prof.D.Rupp read a paper entitled "A multivariate
analysis of pottery from Southwestern Cyprus using
nuetron activation analysis"”, at the annual meeting of the
Archaeological Institute of America in Washington,
D.C. It was co-authored by Roger H. King (University
of Western Ontario) and Lone W. Sgrensen (University
of Copenhagen).

External Relations

Doug Geddie was invited by the Minnesota State
University System to assess the marketing, public
relations and image problems of Bemidji State
University in Bemidji, Minnesota, during December.

Fine Arts

Murray Kropf will be having an exhibition of recent
paintings at Gallery 101, in Ottawa, February 4 through
26, 1986.

Prof M.J.Morrissey-Clayton and Murray Kropf have
been invited to exhibit work for "This is Niagara - 33
points of view" at Rodman Hall, February 7 through
March 9, 1986.

Romance Studies

Robert L.J.Zenik, Executive Producer of Word-Fires, a
Sudbury television show, read excerpts from
Prof.A.Amprimoz' long poem "Selected academic
excuses”, on the program, on November 28, 1985.

Classifieds

For Sale: Mason and Risch upright piano, older
model, recently tuned, $450. Call Don, ext.3245.
For Sale: Apple II monitor and stand. A perfect
accompaniment to any Apple 11, II+, or //e computer.
Call ext.3245.
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Brock University

SENATE

SENATE SYNOPSIS

At its 302nd meeting, held on Wednesday, December 18th, Senate:

APPROVED the following changes in Senate committee memberships
(resulting from Professor M.J. Miller's resignation from Senate
committes):

a) Library Committee - Professor W. Turner as Chairperson and
Professor D. Hughes as a member; and

b} Policies & Proceduresgs for Faculty Appointments - Professor
A. Bennett as a member. ‘

APPROVED, on the recommendation of Graduate Studies & Research,

an amendment to FHB III: 9.1.3.A which replaced the existing
reference to the Academic Program Committee (APC) with a reference
to the Committee on Academic Policy (CAP).

APPROVED [PROVISIONALLY], on the recommendation of Admissions
Committee, amendments to the Admissions section of the 1986-87
Undergraduate Calendar and instructed the Committee to develop
appropriate amendments to the Faculty Handbook for Senate
consideration.

APPROVED, on the recommendation of the Budget Advisory Committee,
a motion stating that Senate regards the Budget for 1985-86 as
consistent with academic policy.

APPROVED, on the recommendation of the Committee on Academic
Policy, the following lists of contextual courses:

a) Humanities: CANA 191; CLAS 191hc, 193hc, 195hc, 197hc
fany two]; DRAM 193; ENGL 191, 199; FILM 194; FREN 190;
GERM 190, both of 193hc and 194hc, 196; GREE 190; both of
HIST 192hc and 193hc, 195; ITAL 190, 195; LATI 190; MUSI 100,
110, 150; PHIL 1590, 191, 193, 194; RUSS 190, 195; SPAN 190,
195, 196;

b} Social Sciences: both of ECON 191hc/192hec; GEOG 190;
both of HIST 192hc/193hc, 195; POLI 190; PSYC 190; SOCI 190;
UEST 190; and




c) Sciences: ASTR 100; BIOL 125, 190; CHEM 185, 193; GEOG 191;
GEOL 180, 195; PHYS 120, 190; SCIE 120.

Senate defeated a proposed amendment to the Social Science list to
add PHIL 191 and approved a requirement that History majors not be
allowed to satisfy the Social Science contextual requirement by

a History course.

6. APPROVED, on the recommendation of APC, changes to the major
program requirements of: :

a) the
b) the
c) the
d) the
e) the
f) the

g) the

Department of Economics,

Department of Geological Sciences,

Department of Politics,

Department of Recreation and Leisure Studiles,

Department of Computer Science and Information Processing,
Department of Geography, and

Department of Philosophy.

7. COMMENCED consideration of proposed amendments to FHB I: 1.8.5
("Promotions") and 1.8.6 ("Tenure") but adjourned before completing
that consideration.

THIS SUMMARY CONSTITUTES AN UNOFFICIAL RECORD UNTIL SUCH TIME AS THE
MINUTES OF THIS MEETING ARE APPROVED.

P. Beard

December 20,

1985



sunday

monday

tuesday

wednesday

thursday

friday

saturday

® 7:30 pm/Alumnl Lounge/NET
Force aaminar aarlas, “Mercury In
Ihe elmosphere”, Prof. E Char-
nlak

= 8 pm/The Sludlo/infarnationaf
Fiim sarias "Culler's Way"

10

* B pm/Tha Siudlo/internalional
Fiim serias "Culler's Wey"

11

THIS MONTH
AT BROCK

13

® 7 pm/Counselling Canlira/Study
Skllls workahop

14

® 11:30 am/Th 146/Paggla
Sampson laclure

® 7:30 pm/Alumnl
Lounga/"*'Waomen In lhe
Church”, Campus Minlairlaa

= 8 pm/Rodman Hall/ Visiting
Artist saries, Patlarson Ewen

15

= 8 pm/The Sludlo/NFB fllm
“Speaking Our Peace"”, Inlro. by
Joan Nicks

16

® 10:30 em/Counselling Can-
Ira/Saminar Praseniellon Skills
workshop

* 11:30 am/Counsalling Canira/
Grammar workshop

* 8 pm/The Siudlo/Film & laclure,
WR

17

* 9 pm/Nlagara Artls|s’
Canira/Eric Slach Free Music
Unli, jaz

18

=2 pm/The Thealrs/Kim and
Jarry Broday In Concert,
Chiidren's Spring Series

19

® 8:30 pm/Deana’ Mesling
Room/RC Mass begins Chris-
tan Prayer Week

20

*® 12 noan/Senala Chambers/-
Chrisllen Unlly Prayer Weak

= 1:30 pm/Counselling Cenire/
Effecilva Reading workshop

® 230 pm/Counaslling Can-
Ire /Essay Wriling workshop

* 7 pm/Counsalling Cenlre/Siudy
Skllls workshop

® 11:30 am/Tha Sludlo/Lunch Hour
Muslic serlas, "Bass on Tilles”
Life and Dealh

* 12:30 pm/Counselling
Cenlre/Grammar workshop

*® 12 noon/Senaia Chambers/-
Chrisllen Unlty Preyer Weak

® 7:30 pm/The [Thomas

22

® 12 noon/Sanale
[¢]

1. Csalhy, Presidenl, Burroughs
Canada, Adminisfretive Siudies
Speekars serles

® 7:30 pm/Alumnl Lounga/"Women
In Church”, Campus Minisirias

/Chrlsilan Unlly
Prayar Wesk

= 8 pm/The Sludlo/Film,
“Lixztomanla", Inlro. by Barry
Grant, Hungarian Symposium
events

© 10:30 am/Counsalling
Canlra/Seminar Prasaniallon
Skills workshop

= 11:30 em/Counselling
Canlra/Grammar workshop

= 12 noon/Senale
Chambara/Chrisllan Unlly
Prayer Week

* 8 pm/Tha Theelra/All Bariok
progrem, Hungarian
Symposium avants

= B pm/Nlegara Artis|s'
Cenira/*Noalelgla”, lllm

24

* 12 noon/Senale Chembsrs/-
Christlan Unlly Prayer Week

* 8 pm/The Siudlo/*“Nine Monlhs",
flim, Inlro. by J. Leach, Hungerian
Symposium avenfs

25

= B am/Counsalling Cenlra/One-
Day Essay Wrlling warkshop

* 8 pm/The Thaalre/“Mualcel
Panorama of Hungary",
Hungarien Symposium avants

26

= 3 pm/Rodman Hall/Brock
Unlverslly music sludanis
presenl *‘The plano muslic of
Bartok"

= 7 pm/Concordle Lulhgran
Seminary chapel/Twanllalh
cenlury music hamsichord,
Ilion Wjuniskl

27

® 1:30 pm/Counaelling Cenlre/-
Effecilve Rasding workahop

® 2:30 pm/Counsalling
Canlre/Essay Wriling workshop

® 7 pm/Counselling Cenire/Sludy
Skllls workshop

28

® 1130 am/The Concordle Lulheran
Semlnary Chapal/Twenilath
cenlury muslic lor harpelchord,
Illon Wjuniskl

® 12:30 pm/Counselling
Canlre/Grammar workshop

* 4:30 pm/Counselling
Canlre/Easgy Wrillng workshop

® 7:30 pm/Alumnl Lounga/“Women
In tha Church”, Campus
Minisiriee

29

* 8 pm/The Pleyhousa/* The
Taming of 1he Shraw”, Prase
Theelre preview

30

® 10:30 am/Counselling
Gsnire/Seminar Presanialion
Skills workshop

* 11:30 am/Counselling
Cenlra/Grammar workshop

= 8 pm/Prass Thaelre presenis,
“Tha Tamling of tha Shraw'*

* 8 pm/The Siudlo/"Tha Sacond
Awakaning of Krisle Klages",
Intarnational Fiim serlas

31

= 8 pm/Prags Theelrs prasenls,
“The Taming of tha Shraw”

* 8 pm/The Sludle/"The Second
Awakaning of Krisle Klages",
Internattone! Flim serias
Ten deys lor worid davelopmeant
bsglins
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Burroughs Canada president

Thomas 1. Csathy, president of Burroughs Canada will
speak in The Playhouse at Brock University on January
21 at 7pm, as part of the Excellence in the Eighties
Speakers series, sponsored by the Brock University
School of Administrative Studies. Mr. Csathy, since
1982, has been president and chief executive officer of
Burroughs Canada, a leader in the field of information

~. processing, manufacturing and marketing of computer
" solutions.

Admission to this evening presentation is free and the
public is welcome.

How many bodies can you jam in a van?

A group of 53 Brock students learned a new meaning
for the word close, on January 9 when they stuffed
themselves into the Badger van (built to accommodate
15 people) in an effort to set a record for the Guinness
Book of World Records. Local media photographers
and reporters were on hand for the event, despite the -16
degree temperatures in front of the Schmon Tower
where the van jam took place.

A check of the most recent issue of the Guinness Book
of World Records revealed no previous record for van
jamming, so Brock University may have a first.

The music of Hungary

Join in the Brock University Department of Fine Arts'
celebration of Hungarian music January 22-26.

- Lectures, workshops, concerts and films will be

presented by Brock faculty members and special guests
and a major event has been planned for each evening.
An all-Bartok program featuring renowned violinist
Lorand Fenyves will take place on January 23 at 8pm in

The Theatre; "A musical panorama of Hungary" from
the sixteenth century until today, will be presented by
the Brock University choirs, the Szittya Dancers and a
number of vocal and instrumental soloists in The Theatre
on January 25 at 8pm; and a program of twentieth
century music for harpsichord by Brazilian artist Ilton
Wijuniski, will be performed at 7pm in the Concordia
Lutheran Seminary chapel, on January 26.

The remaining evenings feature films: "Litsztomania” on
January 22 and "Nine Months" on January 24. Both
films will be shown at 8pm in The Studio.

Admission to the evening concerts is $4 for adults, $2
for seniors and students; admission to the films is $3 for
adults and $2 for seniors and students.

For further information and brochures detailing the
many lectures and seminars that will be a part of the
Brock University Fine Arts department's symposium on
Hungarian music, contact the Department of Fine Arts,
ext.3214.

A sense of security

You'll be seeing a stalwart-looking group of students at
University functions in the future. The yellow-shirted
squad is the new student security group, organized by
the Dean of Students, Campus Security and BUSU.
Inspector Mike Terpak, of the Campus Police, who
interviewed all of the students in conjunction with Paul
ORourke, BUSU president, is in charge of the group.
"T asked 26 students to participate and 26 accepted.”
There are both men and women members of the group,
whose purpose is to provide additional security services
for University affairs. The students are now working
on a trial basis and are paid an hourly wage as part-time
employees of Brock University.

Speaking our Peace

"Speaking our Peace”, a film exploring the concept of



peace, will have its premier showing in the Niagara area
at Brock University on January 15 at 8pm in The
Studio. Filmed in Canada, Britain and the USSR, the
film records an unprecedented visit to the Soviet Union
by two Canadian women, to discuss peace initiatives
with their Soviet counterparts.

The film will be introduced by Prof.J.Nicks, and is
sponsored by the Department of Fine Arts.

One of our own comes back

Brock alumnus Rita Michael, a consulting archaeologist,
will return to her alma mater on January 26 to lecture at
3pmin Th 245. Ms. Michael will lecture on, "“The
fortress at Louisbourg", as part of an on-going program
of lectures sponsored by the Brock Classics Department
and the Niagara Peninsula ATA.

Welcome back, Rita.

Philosophical thoughts for a winter day

The Brock Philosophical Society will present a winter
symposium on January 17 in the Senate Chambers.
Scheduled events include: Welcoming words from Bill,
Ford, president of the Brock Philosophical Society,
followed by five discussions of various philosophical
aspects of the Person, by professors {from Brock
University, McMaster University, Trent University and
the Catholic University of America.

The symposium begins at 9am; futher details are
available from the Philosophy Department, ext.3315.

Let's make things perfectly clear

Get out your calendars again while we clear up any
confusion about the Canada Day holiday. The >’
University will observe the Canada Day holiday, July "
An additional holiday observed in conjunction with
Canada Day on June 30, will make a nice, four-day-long
weekend for us all.

Opa! Opa!

"Opa!" is an all-purpose word of enthusiam you won't
be able to do without at the Greek Taverna Night
sponsored by the Brock Classics club on January 25 at
the Greek Cultural Centre, 2349 Portage Road, Niagara
Falls. You'll shout "Opa!" when you see the authentic
Greek food, music and dancers and realize that the
tickets only cost $15 each, including the meal.

There will not be any tickets available at the door, so
plan to get yours early from any of the following
sources : the Classics Department, ext.3575; Margaret
Kalogeropoulos, 934-8560; Bernice Cardy, 685-1601;
Denise Davies, 354-5468.

Opa! Opa!

New committee members

The President's committee on sexual harassment
welcomes three new members - Professors Merle
Richards (College of Education), John Black (Physics)
and Ms. Joan McCurdy (Counselling Centre). The
original members of the committee are: Mrs. Dorothy
Banting (Registrar's Office) and Professors Ed Pomeroy
and Mary Jane Miller. To learn more about the work of
the committee, look for workshops to be held around the
University this term.

Please note:

The Box Office is no longer an agent for Hamilton
Place. Tickets for Hamilton Place performances may be
purchased at both Sam the Record Man locations, in the
Pen Centre, and downtown.

We're slipping

..and falling! The incidence of slipping and falling in
the corridors of the University has greatly increased
since the weather has become so slushy. Physical Plant
has taken steps to to make stepping out safer: entrances
are being maintained to reduce the tracking of moisture
onto the floors; more mats are being placed at the doors
to absorb the wet, and wet areas are being mopped more
frequently. Do your part to help reduce accidents and
watch your step on damp, tiled surfaces.

Double feature matinee

Settle in for a lunch hour of film entertainment on
January 21, at 11:30am in The Studio. "Bass on Titles"

a 1977 film by Saul Bass, dealing with the evolution of
thematic title sequences in Hollywood productions, will
be followed by "The Life and Death of 9413, a
Hollywood extra”. The second film, produced by Greg
Toland in 1928, is a satiric expenmenta] film about a cog
in the clockwork of Hollywood.
Both films are a part of the Lunch Hour series, spon- .
sored by the Department of Fine Arts.



Nostalgia

'Nostalgia", a film by Andrew Tarkovsky which
investigates the tangled web of dreaminess, will be
shown at the Niagara Artists' Centre, 26 Queen Street,
on January 23, at 9pm. General admission is $2;
members, $1.

Billing but not cooing

Departments may have found that faculty have been
billed for incompleted calls. The Media Centre is
endeavouring to reduce these billings; however, until we
are able to modify our existing software, only those long
distance calls initiated and terminated in less than 30
seconds will not be assessed a charge. Those long
distance calls not terminated in less than 30 seconds will
be assessed charges.

Faculty and staff may wish to log calls not connected
and terminated in less than 30 seconds for comparison
with their local billing.

Should you require further information, please call the
Instructional Media Centre, ext.3260.

W.R.

An illustrated lecture on Dusan Makaveyev's satirical
film on the theories of Wilhelm Reich will be given by
Professor Arthur Efron of the Department of English,
SUNY/Buffalo, on January 16 at 8pm in The Studio.
There will be an introduction by Professor Barry Grant
(Fine Arts) and a response to the lecture by Professor
Harry Hunt (Psychology). Public screening of the film
"W.R.: Mysteries of the Organism" (1971), has been
banned by the Ontario Film Review Board.

Professor Efron's lecture is co-sponsored by the
Departments of Psychology and Fine Arts.

W juniski to perform

Brazilian harpsichordist Ilton Wjuniski will be with the
Brock University Music Division for three days at the
end of January, during which time he will be featured in
two solo recitals and a public lecture. Mr. Wjuniski will
perform on Brock's two-manual Dowd harpsichord in
the chapel of the Concordia Lutheran Seminary on
January 26 at 7pm (part of the Hungarian music sym-
posium), again on January 28, at 11:30am (Eighteenth-

Ecentury Italian music) and will give an illustrated
lecture on January 27, from 5-8pm. Admission to the
January 26 concert is $4 for adults, and $2 for students
and seniors. There is no admission cost for the second
concert or for the lecture.

Publications

Harrison, D., "The Terry Fox story and the popular
media: A case study in ideology and illness", The
Canadian Review of Sociology and Anthropology,
Vol.22, No.4 (Nov. 1985), pp.496-514.

Hoover, R.C., "The University, latent and explicit
selector of communal dialog";

Husain, M., "The dangers of precision in modeling";

Peach, P., "A model of a perfect university in an
imperfect world";

Skilton, R., "The role of modeling in the decision-
making process"

The preceeding four articles have been published in
"Proceedings, 16th annual Pittsburgh conference on
modeling and simulation. Part Five: General modeling,
physical and human systems, Pittsburgh (1985),
Instrument Society of America.

Hollosi, C., "Chekhov's Hungarian Story", Canadian
Slavonic Papers, Vol. XXVII, No.3, 1985, pp.301-307.

Larsen, J. & White, W., "More spending, less
revenue for municipal parks and recreation in 1983 and
1985", Recreation British Columbia, (Nov./Dec.), 21,
(1985).

Smith, M.S,, "Infanticide: Adaptation or aberration?,
American Journal of Primatology, 9, pp.229-230.

Faculty and Staff Notes

College of Education

Prof.R.Connelly addressed a meeting of publisher sales
representatives from across Canada on the topic of,
"Current issues in mathematics education". The two-
day meeting was held in Niagara-on-the-Lake, in
December, 1985.

Fine Arts

Prof.M.J. Miller has had her SSHRC grant renewed for
a futher two years. She will receive $5,000 a year to
complete her book on Canadian television drama, Turn
Up The Contrast , to continue her research in Canada
and to travel abroad in search of interviews with




expatriates and missing drama scripts, kinescopes and
tapes for the PAC and for York archives.

Recreation and Leisure Studies

Prof.J. Yardley presented a paper entitled, "Employee
fitness, recreation and service: Are they worth it to your
business?", and was engaged as a panel member in a
discussion on employee fitness, for a seminar sponsored
by Fitness Canada and the Hamilton and District
Chamber of Commerce in Hamilton, in December,
1985.

Classifieds

For Sale: French Provincial style, Gibbard made
dining room suite including six chairs, oval table, hutch
and buffet. $300. Also, pool table, 4'x8', including

two sets of balls, four cues and wall rack. $200. Call
Henry, ext.3361 or 935-6173.

For Sale: Cross-Country ski packages: Ladies' skiis
(190 cm), shoes (size 8 1/2-9), poles (135cm): total
price - $70; Men's skiis (210cm), shoes - 10-10 1/2),
poles (145cm): total price - $70. Buy both sets for $130
complete. Very good cond. Call Marilyn, ext.3356.

For Sale: Used ADM-5 terminals from the Department
of Computer Science. Dumb terminals can be used to
connect to the Dataswitch which gives acess to
Burroughs B7900 main-frame computer, GEAC library
catalogue, VAX mini-computer, dial-out modems to
connect to the Canadian Datapac network. Cost is $250
per terminal. Contact Ross Drabble, ext.3281 for
further information or a demonstration.

~N
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GEAC-cess!

Access to the GEAC Online Public Catalogue (OPC) is
now available outside the University Library from any
terminal or microcomputer which is connected to the
University Dataswitch. The information provided
through the Dataswitch is the same as that available at
the public OPC terminals located in the University
Library and the Instructional Resource Centre, College
of Education.

~ Community access to the Catalogue is an important and
-~ integral part of the GEAC system. During the past
several weeks, the system has been tested on a variety of
equipment and appears to work efficiently. The delay in

offering access to the system to the University

community was caused by a lack of computer hardware,

but this problem has been solved by the purchase of
additional ports with a recent government grant for
computer equipment..

The procedures for accessing the OPC are explained in a

brochure, GEAC-cess, available from Linda Anderson,
ext.3230.

Get to know the microlab

A number of short, instructional sessions will be held
for faculty, staff and students in our two new computer
labs, Room A204. The sessions will run as follows:
Tandy 1000 Computer (IBM compatible)

Session 3 - January 27, 8:30am-10am

Session 4 - January 27, 10am-11:30am

Apple Macintosh Computer

Session 1 - January 23, 11:30am-1pm

Session 2 - January 23, Ipm-2:30pm

Fee: $3 per session

Registration will be held in the Part Time Programs
Office, Th.263, ext.3249. Registration is limited.

Moe

Canada's best known jazz musician, Moe Koffman, will
be at Brock University on February 1, at 8pm in The
Theatre to close the Great Performers series, sponsored
by the Brock Centre for the Arts.

Although Koffman is best known for his flute work, he
is also an accomplished saxophonist (both alto and
tenor). He has been a featured soloist with the Toronto
Symphony, with the bands of Benny Goodman, Quincy

. Jones and Woody Herman, and has travelled the world
~ with his own group, the Moe Koffman Jazz Quintet.
- Tickets for this outstanding evening of jazz, are available

from the Box Office: $14, adults and $12, students.

Jim Garrard, playwright

Noted Canadian playwright, Jim Garrard, will visit
Brock University on January 27 to read excerpts from
his plays and to show videotapes of past productions.
The event, sponsored by the Department of Fine Arts,
will take place in The Theatre from 4:30-6pm.
Admission is free and the public is welcome.

Jim Garrard was artistic director of Toronto's Theatre
Passe Muraille, a co-founder of the New Director’s
Group and is now the artistic director of Salon Theatre
Productions. His plays include Bondage Plays for my
Country, Fourteen, Peggy's Song and Cold Comfort.

Teaching award time

It's that time of year again - the Alumni Association has
begun to look for nominations for the 1986 Alumni
Award for Excellence in Teaching. Any full-time faculty
member, who holds regular faculty rank and has
completed at least three years of service to Brock



University is eligible for this award, and may be
nominated by any student, alumnus or other faculty or
staff member. Nomination forms are available from the
Alumni Office, Th.265, ext.3251.

Don't miss the deadline - Friday, March 7, 1986.

Last call for Hungarian music

Last call for the Brock University Department of Fine
Arts' celebration of Hungarian music, January 22-26.
Don't miss the these concerts : an all-Bartok program
featuring renowned violinist Lorand Fenyves on
January 23 at 8pm in The Theatre; " A musical panorama
of Hungary" from the sixteenth century until today, by
the Brock University choirs, the Szittya Dancers and a
number of vocal and instrumental soloists in The Theatre
on January 25 at 8pm; and a program of twentieth
century music for harpsichord by Brazilian artist Ilton
Wijuniski, at 7pm in the Concordia Lutheran Seminary
chapel, on January 26.

Make time for a film or two: "Litsztomania” on Janu

22 and "Nine Months" on January 24. Both films will
be shown at 8pm in The Studio.

Admission to the evening concerts is $4 for adults, $2
for seniors and students; admission to the films is $3 for
adults and $2 for seniors and students.

For further information and brochures detailing the
many lectures and seminars that will be a part of the
Brock University Fine Arts department's syposium on
Hungarian music, contact the Department of Fine Arts,
ext.3214.

Red Cross/Royal Lifesaving Society Instructor
certification - March 8 - 12.

Register at the Physical Education Office from 9am-
4pm, Monday through Friday and contact Debbie
McCracken, ext.3244, for further information.

{

Tenting tonight ?

You don't have to sleep under the stars, wrapped in a
horse blanket on your next winter camping trip. A
selection of outdoor equipment including backpacks,
tents and sleeping bags can be rented from the Outdoor
Equipment Rental Centre, located in the Brock
University Physical Education Centre. For specific rates
and hours, call ext.3120 or 3259.

Nine months

This Marta Mészdros' film, made in 1975, and dealing
with the position of women in a socialist state, will be
shown in The Studio, at 8pm on January 24. Professor
Jim Leach will introduce the presentation, sponsored by
the Brock Department of Fine Arts. Admission is $3 for
adults and $2 for seniors and students. L

...and things keep changing

Personnel would like us to be aware of the following
staff changes:

Mr. Antonio DiNunzio appointed casual Cleaner,
Physical Plant

Ms. Jan Milligan transferred to full-time Circulation
Clerk, Library

Mrs. Caroline Shaw promoted to full-time Scheduling
Clerk, Registrar's Office

Be a leader

The Brock University Aquatic Centre is offering the
following advanced leadership programs:

Red Cross Instructor Recertification - February 2, 9am-
3pm, $20.

Royal Lifesaving Society Instructor - New RL.S.S.
Program update - January 28, 6-9pm, $5.

National Lifeguard Service cernﬁcanon - March 12-16

Waiting for Wjuniski

Tlton Wjuniski, Brazilian harpsichordist, will visit the
Brock University Music Division at the end of January,
and will give two solo recitals and a public lecture. Mr.
Wijuniski will perform on Brock's two-manual Dowd
harpsichord in the chapel of the Concordia Lutheran
Seminary on January 26 at 7pm (part of the Hungarian
music symposium), again on January 28, at 11:30am

( Eighteenth-century Italian music) and will give an
illustrated lecture on January 27, from 5-8pm.
Admission to the January 26 concert is $4 for adults,
and $2 for students and seniors. There is no admission
cost for the second concert or for the lecture.

Publications

Adams-Webber, J.R., Self-other contrast and the
development of personal constructs, (1985), Canadian
mal of Behavioural Sci pp.303-314.

Holland, H. L, Khan, S.R., Reactions of steroidal {
5, 6-epoxides and cyclohexene oxide with aluminum -
alkoxides. Can. J. Chem. 63, pp.2763 (1985).



-~ Holland, H.L., Carter, .M., Chenchaiah,

P.C., Khan, S.H., Munoz,B., Ninniss, R.W.,
Richards, D., Fungal hydroxylation of ethyl benzene
ang derivatives. Tetrahedron Letters, 26, pp.6409
(1985).

Nicholls, P., "Obituary notice: Akhand Pratap Singh
1944-1985", Bulletin of the Canadian Biochemical
Society (1985), Vol. XXI1I, pp.42-43 (December issue).

Novak, J. M., Editor, Excellence in Education and
Culture, Insights. a publication of the John Dewey
Society for the Study of Education and Culture, Vol. 21,
No. 2, December 1985.

Wilson, V. J., "Competition for Youth", FWTAQ,
4, No.3, (January, 1986) pp.8-10.

Faculty and Staff Notes
Centre for English Language Programs

The new curriculum guideline for the teaching of
English in French-language schools was recently

_ published. Prof.G. Irons of the Centre for English
Language Programs was an Advisory Committee

- member for the development of the new curriculum
during 1984-85. The published document is designed
to guide school boards and teachers in the development
of programs and courses of study for the teaching of
English in French - language schools.

Classics

Prof.A. Booth has been appointed review editor for
Classical Views/Echos du monde classique, a journal of

the Classical Association of Canada.
Computer Science

Prof.D. McCarthy and Jack Sentineal have been
awarded a contract by the Inland Waters Directorate in
Regina to undertake system performance, analysis, and
tuning for their VAX-11/750 computer. The contract is
worth $6,500.

Psychology

Prof.J. Adams-Webber presented an invited lecture
entitled, "Some basic symmetries in repertory grid data”
in the recent York University Psychology Colloquium
series. '

Urban and Environmental Studies

Prof.F. Berkes participated in a workshop and presented
a paper on, "Local-level resource management in the
Great Lakes Region", at the meeting of the Canada Man
and the Biosphere Working Group on Human Ecology
of Coastal Areas, held at Dalhousie University, in
Halifax recently.

Classifieds

For Sale: Oak study carrel, excellent cond., $250.
Electric router, complete with storage case and stand,
$125. French Provincial style, Gibbard made dining
room suite including six chairs, oval table, hutch and
buffet, $2,500. Call Henry, ext.3361 or 935-6173.

For Sale: Wheat straw, $1.50/bale; wheat, $6/bushel.
Call Roland, ext.3420.

For Sale: Used ADM-5 terminals from the Dept. of
Computer Science. These are dumb terminals which
may be used to connect to the Dataswitch, which then
gives access to the Burroughs B7900 main-frame
computer, the GEAC library catalogue, the VAX mini-
computer, and the dial-out modems to connect to the
Canadian Datapac network. Flease contact Ross
Drabble, ext.3281 for further information, or a
demonstration.

Be a clown - Introduction to Personal Clown, a six
week course in non-verbal communication, $75,
Contact Glenys McQueen Fuentes, 937-6341.
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Two Days of Canada

February 14, 1986 is going to be something more than
Valentine's Day. It will be the second of two days of
events sponsored by the Canadian Studies program and
supported by a wide variety of the academic departments
of the University. Lectures, art exhibitions, films,
displays and debates, all focusing on issues of Canadian
importance, will be open to both the Brock community
and the general public. Watch for posters with all the
details.

Conducting a survey?

If you are conducting a door-to-door survey, or have
students involved in this sort of research, please make
Campus Police and the Office of External Relations
aware of your projects. Calls often come in from
concermned community members wondering if the
surveyors at their doors are actually Brock University
students, or burglars looking for a way in. Campus
Police can be reached at ext.3200, and the Office of
External Relations, at ext.3245.

Honorary degrees

The Striking Committee of Senate has responsibility for
recommending to Senate the names of candidates for
honorary degrees. The Committee invites from faculty,
staff and students the names of persons considered
appropriate recipients of honorary degrees. Full
consideration will be given to any and all suggestions
for this or a subsequent year.

Please note that the Committee is asking for suggestions
only. Please do not approach individuals on this matter

or make any promises with respect to the possible
awarding of a degree. Suggested names, with adequate
biographical information, should be submitted to the
Secretary of the Committee, (Mr.P.Beard).

Maquettes

The Fine Arts Committee at Brock University is pleased
to present "Maquettes concepts and designs for
monumental sculpture; the work of David General”,
from February 13 until March 2 in The Gallery. The
exihibition features the role of maquettes as stepping
stones to the production of large-scale sculptures in
David General's work.

Plan to attend the opening reception in The Gallery on:
February 13, from 4:30-6:30pm.

The exhibition is being held as one of a series of events
hosted by the Canadian Studies program - "Two Days of
Canada".

A new twist for the " Shrew"

Press Theatre's innovative interpretation of
Shakespeare's, "The Taming of the Shrew" opens
January 29, at 8pm in The Playhouse. The new twist to
an old favorite, is the new setting chosen for the Press
version. Instead of Shakespearean England, the play
takes place in pioneer Niagara, with costumes borrowed
from that period.

Tickets are available from the Press Theatre Box Office,
684-8644.
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* 1 pm & 8 pm/The Playhouse/Press
Theatre presents, “The Taming of
the Shrew"

* 10 am/The Gallery/Depariment of
Fine Arts. Facuity Exhibition

« 6§ pm/Phys. Ed. Centre/Women's
Basketball vs. Western

* 8 pm/Phys. Ed. Centre/Men's
Basketball vs, Western

* 8 pm/The Playhouse/Press Theatre
presents. "The Taming of the
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» 8 pm/The Playhouse/Press Theatre
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